
 

 

 4TH REPORT OF THE 
 
 TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
Meeting held on May 7, 2013, commencing at 12:15 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: S. Brook (Chair), M. Clark, K. Dohnberg, J. Gillespie, S. Janes, H. Ketelaars, T. 
Khan, M. Marsman and M. Richings and H. Lysynski (Secretary). 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  G. Barrett, K. Burns, M. Elmadhoon, E. Lalande, D. MacRae and E. Soldo.  
 
REGRETS:  F. Berry and I. Kalsi. 
 

 
I  YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 
Sarnia Road 
Environmental 
Assessment 

1. (8) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received a 
report from the Director, Roads and Transportation, with respect to the Sarnia 
Road Environmental Assessment; it being noted that the TAC received a verbal 
update from D. MacRae, Division Manager, Transportation Planning and Design, 
with respect to this matter. 

Hamilton 
Road 
Environmental 
Assessment 

2. (9) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received a 
report from the Director, Roads and Transportation, with respect to the Hamilton 
Road Environmental Assessment; it being noted that the TAC received a verbal 
update from D. MacRae, Division Manager, Transportation Planning and Design, 
with respect to this matter. 

Cycling 
Strategy 

3. (10) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) expressed its 
appreciation to the Mayor for writing letters to the Canadian Transportation Agency 
and the Ontario Ministry of Transportation with respect to the Ministry of 
Transportation’s draft Cycling Strategy; it being noted that the TAC received the 
following communications with respect to this matter: 
 
a) a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on March 5, 

2013; 
 

b) a communication, dated April 3, 2013, from Mayor J.F. Fontana; and, 
 

c) a report from the Director, Environmental Programs and Solid Waste and 
the Director, Roads and Transportation. 

Bus Rapid 
Transit 
Update 

4. (12) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received a 
communication from the London Transit Commission (LTC) with respect to the 
status of Bus Rapid Transit (BRT).  The TAC asked the LTC to advise them when 
the BRT Business Case has been approved. 

ReThink 
London/ 
Transportation 
Master Plan 

5. (13) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) heard a verbal 
presentation from G. Barrett, Manager, Planning Policy and Programs and 
received a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on June 26 
and 27, 2012 with respect to ReThink London and the Transportation Master Plan.  
The TAC asked that it receive a copy of the ReThink transportation discussion 
paper when it is released.  The TAC established a Working Group consisting of M. 
Marsman, H. Ketelaars, T. Khan and S. Brook to review the ReThink 
transportation discussion paper. 

Cycling 
Working 
Group 

6. (Add) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) established a 
Cycling Working Group to promote a discussion of cycling issues, facilitate the 
education of ongoing staff and/or community efforts.  The Working Group consists 
of M. Marsman, H. Ketelaars, and M. Richings. 

Bicycle 
Summit 

7. (Add) That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) was advised by 
S. Brook that a Bicycle Summit will be held in June, 2013 in St. Thomas.  The TAC 
referred this matter to its next meeting. 
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 8.  That the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) received and 
noted the following: 

3rd Report of 
the TAC 

(a) (1) the 3rd Report of the TAC from its meeting held on April 2, 2013; 

Appointments 
to the TAC 

(b) (2) a Municipal Council resolution adopted at its meeting held on March 
26, 2013 with respect to appointments to the TAC; 

Tridon 
Management 
Ltd - 161 
Windermere 
Road 

(c) (3) a Notice, dated April 12, 2013, from A. MacLean, Manager, 
Development Planning, with respect to an application submitted by Tridon 
Management Ltd. relating to the property located at 161 Windermere Road; 

Doman 
Developments 
Inc. – 1615 
North 
Routledge 
Drive 

(d) (4) a Notice, dated April 10, 2013, from A. MacLean, Manager, 
Development Planning, with respect to an application submitted by Doman 
Developments Inc. relating to the property located at 1615 North Routledge Drive; 

Champion Life 
Centre – 1069 
Clarke Road 

(e) (5) a Notice, dated April 4, 2013, from B. Turcotte, Senior Planner, with 
respect to an application submitted by Champion Life Centre relating to the 
property located at 1069 Clarke Road; 

Fanshawe 
Motors Ltd. – 
1351 – 1357 
Hyde Park 
Road 

(f) (6) a Notice, dated March 28, 2013, from S. Meksula, Planner II, with 
respect to an application submitted by Fanshawe Motors Inc. relating to the 
properties located at 1351-1357 Hyde Park Road; 

City of London 
– 600 and 650 
Industrial 
Road 

(g) (7) a Notice, dated April 5, 2013, from S. Meksula, Planner II, with 
respect to an application submitted by the City of London relating to the properties 
located at 600 and 650 Industrial Road; and, 

Creating 
Healthy Active 
Communities 

(h) (11) a communication from Healthy Community Partnership Middlesex-
London and the Heart & Stroke Foundation relating to the “Creating Healthy Active 
Communities – The Power of Partnership” event being held on May 21, 2013. 

Disclosure of 
Pecuniary 
Interest – S. 
Brook 

9.  That S. Brook disclosed a pecuniary interest in part (h) of Clause 6 
of this report, having to do with the Sarnia Road Environmental Study, by 
indicating that he was a Member of the Project Team. 

Next Meeting 10.  The Transportation Advisory Committee will hold its next meeting 
on June 4, 2013. 

   The meeting adjourned at 1:09 p.m. 
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